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INTRODUCTION 

The existing site is currently a developed municipal baseball field complex constructed 

on a historical fill site. The site address is 1701 Marco Drive and is located on Isle La Plume in 

the city of La Crosse. The fill site is identified as La Crosse Isle La Plume Land Fill with Facility ID# 

632066160. It is listed on BRRTS on the Web (#02-32-000025) as enrolled in the Environmental 

Repair Program (ERP).  

 

OBSERVATIONS 

 An initial site visit was made on November 17, 2021. The entire site was walked and 

observations were made over the period of a couple hours. The site is mostly maintained grass 

turf in good condition. Plants and vegetation were generally dormant at the time, but no 

evidence of leachate seeps or stressed vegetation from possible gas migration was notice in the 

sod or other vegetation. No gas odors were detected either. The site generally slopes from the 

north and the south towards and open drainage ditch that runs through the center of the site. 

No erosion was noticed on these slopes or elsewhere on the site. The surface soils appeared to 

contain a large amount of sand. No desiccation cracks were observed in the surface soils. 

 

  

 


